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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Advance Notice: Parents’ Evenings and Academic Review Day Arrangements for Next Half-term  
 

I thought it might be useful to give parents advanced notice of plans for the next half-term:  
 

 Monday 21 February - INSET day  
 Thursday 24 February - Year 9 Parents’ Evening - VIRTUAL  
 Thursday 3 March -Year 8 Parents’ Evening - VIRTUAL  
 Thursday 31 March - Academic Review Day - VIRTUAL  
 Friday 1 April - INSET day.  
 

The Year 8 and Year 9 Parents’ Evenings next half-term were always intended to be virtual events, so there 
is no change to this arrangement. 
 

The Academic Review Day on Thursday 31 March will now also be a virtual event rather than being a 
combination of remote and face-to-face meetings. 
  
I hope that advanced notice/confirmation of these arrangements is helpful. 
 

Kingston Building – Fire Safety Upgrades Progress and Night Work 
 

Students with lessons in Q Block will already have noticed some of the improvements to teaching facilities 
that have been made as a result of the ongoing programme of fire safety upgrades in Kingston building and I 
am pleased to report that work continues to progress according to schedule. 
 

From next week, the project moves to a new phase involving some night work. This is not expected to cause 
any significant disruption but please do not be alarmed if you notice more activity than normal at the College 
late at night.  
 

Mr Tanner - Principal 

On Monday 24 January the Year 7 boys football team were 
involved in a round robin football tournament hosted by 
Tomlinscote.  The schools involved were Collingwood, 
Tomlinscote, Ash Manor and Farnham Heath End.  
 
Collingwood’s first match was against Ash Manor who 
equalised in the final minute meaning the game ended 1-1.  
The boys played very well and were unlucky not to hold on for 
the victory.  
 
In their second game the boys faced Farnham Heath End.  
The boys played extremely well from the first to the final 
whistle and the 4-0 score line did not flatter them.  On to the 
final match which was a winner takes all as Tomlinscote had 
won their first two games. It was a close game which 
Collingwood edged with possession and some excellent play throughout and with 5 minutes remaining they 
got their goal – a fantastic free kick from Finn Costello.  Final score was 1-0 meaning Collingwood won the 
tournament. 
 
Well done to the boys who were fantastic throughout! 
 
Squad: Oliver Jakeman, Aidan Coe, Aidan Lakritz, Freddie Taylor, Finn Costello, Oliver Clarke, Matty 
Fortuna and Jacob Hobbs 
 

Mr Chauhan - Senior Assistant Principal / Year 7 Football Manager 

YEAR 7 BOYS VICTORIOUS IN TOURNAMENT 
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Thursday 3 February:  Year 7 Parents’ Evening (Virtual), 4.15pm until 7.30pm 
 
Sunday 6 February:  Years 10 and 11 Silver DofE Expedition Training  
  (Sixth Form Centre) 
 
Thursday 10 February:  Year 8 Options Evening (Virtual) 
  Year 7 Run for Resources 
 
Friday 11 February:  END OF TERM 
 
Monday 21 February:  INSET Day 
 
Tuesday 22 February:  Start of Term for Students 
  Year 8 Boys HPV Immunisations, 8.30am until 1.00pm, Kingston 
  Theatre 
 
Thursday 24 February:  Year 9 Parents’ Evening (Virtual), 4.15pm until 7.30pm 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - DON’T MISS OUT! 

The Cycle Training Team at Surrey County Council are recruiting for Bikeability Cycling 
Instructors.  Please click on the link below for further information: 
 
Surrey County Council - Job details (surreycc.gov.uk) 

CYCLING INSTRUCTORS REQUIRED 

On Thursday 27 January Collingwood had another great night of debating.  
 
44 teams from the southern region battled for six places at the prestigious Oxford Union 
International finals in March.  I am pleased to report that Collingwood College has progressed to 
these finals.  
 
Shree Singh and Ellie Bean will progress to Oxford Finals day where they will face teams from the 
top schools in this country and around the world - hopefully face-to-face.  
 

Mr Baird - English Department 

DEBATING NEWS ... 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/jobs/search/details?id=20668
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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
First and foremost, I would like to take the opportunity to thank 
you for your support over the first term in what continues to be 
challenging times for everyone. 
 
You may have noticed a different name attached to much of our communication about attendance 
since the start of the term.  Our previous Attendance Manager, Maureen Crowther, sadly retired at 
the end of last term and we were able to reshape the role to become a more outward-facing position 
and one that was less data analytical.  In doing so we were excited to appoint our new Attendance 
Manager, Rebecca West, who comes to us from Kings International, someone who was integral in 
increasing their attendance rates.  What she has brought is a depth of knowledge regarding 
attendance and more clarity in expectations of us as a College and of our families.  
 
She has already had an impact, liaising directly with families and individuals within specific year 
groups.  In reshaping the processes and platforms we used, she has already created time to be 
working with families and students to see how we can improve their attendance and/or punctuality.  
 
As a result of some of these changes, we would like to take the opportunity to remind you of our 
expectations regarding attendance as per our policy: 
 
 It is imperative that you report your child’s absence first thing in the morning and on every day 

of absence.  This will prevent you receiving a Truancy Call which is, as you will have seen if 
you have received one of these in the past couple of weeks, being sent earlier in the day.  

 If you receive an Absence/Truancy Call please respond immediately.  
 If you have any communication regarding your child’s absence, please notify Mrs West using 

the absence line.  Please do not report absence through Year Managers or Form Tutors, 
although copying them in is more than appropriate so that they are kept in the loop regarding 
your child’s absence. 

 Mrs West will also be sending out written communications when attendance and punctuality 
falls below our expectations. 

 
Please can I also draw your attention to the Edulink communication that was sent out last week 
which asked for your co-operation in notifying us if your child returns ‘early’ from their period of 
isolation which according to the authority should be 10 days but with two negative lateral flow tests 
means they can return after 5 days.   
 
If you do receive an Absence/Truancy Call, please do not be angry with the College.  I am sure you 
will appreciate we want to ensure our safeguarding procedures are followed, in ensuring the welfare 
of your child.  Similarly, if you receive a communication or request for information that you know we 
know about or know the answer to please bear with us.  Mrs West is working tirelessly to get up to 
speed with the knowledge of our key individuals with our Pastoral Team, but one or two 
communications may slip through the net.  Reporting absence through the absence line is the best 
way to ensure Mrs West knows the reason for absence.  
 
If you need support with your child’s attendance, please do not hesitate to contact us.  Of course, 
your child’s Form Tutor, Year Manager and Pastoral Assistant still play a crucial role in their 
attendance and all other matters.  However, for reporting absence, requesting leave of absence 
(which will only be granted in exceptional circumstances) and/or requesting support of the Inclusion 
Service (previously Education Welfare) our new Attendance Manager will be the member of staff 
you need to liaise with directly. 

ATTENDANCE INFORMATION 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4 
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We will continue to do what we can to promote attendance including incentives.  We are always 
keen to impress to students it is the first thing future Colleges, Universities and Employers ask 
about in their reference requests.  
 
Build the habit of good attendance to ensure success at College.   
 
Help your child to succeed in College by: 
 
 Encouraging them to attend College unless they are feeling really unwell.  Students can fall 

behind if they miss just one or two days of College every few weeks. 
 Chat to them about the importance of being on time to lessons as arriving late can disrupt the 

learning for themselves and others. 
 Reminding them that missing even 5% of their lessons leaves them with a significant amount 

of work to do at a later date. 
 

Thank you for your continued support.  
 

Mr Cleary - Senior Assistant Principal  

ATTENDANCE INFORMATION CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 

Girls football continues to flourish at 
Collingwood.  We have a Year 7 Girls’ 
team that won the District 5-a-side 
competition and will be going on to 
represent the District in the Regional 
competition.  We have a Year 7/8 team 
that currently sits joint top of the District 
League and are in the Quarter Finals of 
the Cup.  
 
Collingwood has two girls in Year 11 who 
represent the County, playing for Surrey 
on a regular basis and also two girls 
training with professional clubs.  
 
Several girls have asked whether we know of teams outside of the College teams that are looking for players. 
Windlesham United FC is a team many of our successful Year 7/8 girls have links to.  As you can see they 
are looking to expand in their Years 7-9 age groups. 
 
Please feel free to make use of the contact details on the flyer.  
 
Some of our girls also have links to Goldsworth Park Rangers.  Their u14s (Pumas) are also looking for 
players (Years 8 or 9).  GPR Pumas are in Division 1 of the Surrey County Women’s and Girls’ league.   
Anyone interested in finding out more about the club can visit the website: 
 
https://www.hometeamsonline.com/teams/default.asp?u=GPRFC&s=soccer&p=home 
 
If they are interested, they should contact the club via THIS form. 
 
https://www.hometeamsonline.com/teams/default.asp?u=GPRFC&s=soccer&p=registration&formID=62372 
 

Mr Cleary - Senior Assistant Principal / Girls Football Manager 

GIRLS FOOTBALL NEWS ... 

https://www.hometeamsonline.com/teams/default.asp?u=GPRFC&s=soccer&p=home
https://www.hometeamsonline.com/teams/default.asp?u=GPRFC&s=soccer&p=registration&formID=62372
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Invitation for Parents: Success Beyond School 
 

  

 

We are delighted to announce the first events in our Success Beyond 

School series for 2022. These are free-of-charge, live online 

seminars featuring career experts, designed to help parents 

amplify their children’s career potential. 

 

We have 5 fantastic seminars this term, including topics such as 'how 

to help your child choose their career' and 'how to inspire young 

women to become entrepreneurs.' These events are for parents of 

students aged 12-18 and are free to attend. 

 

View All & Register  

 

 
  

 

https://us6.campaign-archive.com/?e=__test_email__&u=42ef3d3a89e86b8375cadb9aa&id=9c80b43ed8
http://www.investin.org/pages/parent-events?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
http://www.investin.org/pages/parent-events?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID


 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

Wednesday 9th February: Making it in Medical Sciences 

Expert advice on breaking into medicine, dentistry and veterinary 

science.  

 

Wednesday 9th March: Women in Business 

Inspiring entrepreneurship in our young women 

 

Wednesday 23rd March: The Ultimate Career Experience 

Everything you need to know about InvestIN's life-changing Summer 

Experiences 

  

Wednesday 6th April: The Career Workshop 

Helping your child to choose their future with confidence 

 

Wednesday 4th May: Through the Magnifying Glass 

Uncover your child's future in forensic science 

 

Register Now  

 

 

 

About InvestIN 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_zGAvVxkQRv-g9XWsfwIeZw?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_IJxlE9JfT4-uiYiVb-xpVA?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_tYQviRbqSxSlLQaaboDwBg?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_1eyG33V_QW-9-y7QXUGlbg?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_GUD3rDKJRyy_5G4a_MJ9Ow?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID
http://www.investin.org/pages/parent-events?mc_cid=9c80b43ed8&mc_eid=UNIQID

